

October 16, 2020

Dear Judiciary Committee,

Thank you for holding a hearing to discuss Animal Welfare and including a discussion on SB 44, Victoria's Law PA's Pet Retail Sales bill introduced by Senators Tom Killion and Andy Dinniman and an additional 29 co-sponsors!

As a no kill shelter we see how many animals are abandoned, neglected, and surrendered. We are opposed to puppy mills or puppy sales in retail stores. We should encourage adopting from shelters or responsible breeders.

We appreciate your consideration to vote this bill out of committee.

Respectfully,

Rachel Preble

Radel Gulle

Director-Animal Care Sanctuary Wellsboro rpreble@animalcaresanctuary.org

570.724.3687x3